ESHID-600476

From: Haagenstad, Mark P

Sent: Friday, June 05, 2015 4:56 PM

To: Kieling, John, NMENV; Cobrain, Dave, NMENV; Hall, Timothy, NMENV;
kathryn.roberts@state.nm.us

Cc: Brandt, Michael Thomas; Erickson, Randy; Sharp-Geiger, Raeanna Racine; Funk,

David John; Torres, Enrique; Dorries, Alison Marie; Grieggs, Tony; Saladen, Michael
Thomas; Vigil-Holterman, Luciana R; Schumann, Paul B; Diaz, Tammy; Nickless,
David J; Turner, Gene E; Turner, Gene E. (Gene.Turner@em.doe.gov); Juarez,
Catherine L

Subject: Missed Inspection for Remediated Nitrate Salt-Bearing Waste

Dear Katie, John, Dave, and Tim:

Per my voice messages earlier today (6/5/2015), LANL is providing notification of the following missed inspection
that is required by the April 21, 2015, LANL Nitrate Salt-Bearing Waste Container Isolation Plan, Revision 3 (Isolation
Plan):

On Thursday 6/4/2015 the 10:00 AM hourly visual inspection of remediated nitrate salt-bearing waste containers
required by the Isolation Plan was not performed. The inspection was not performed because the inspectors were
participating in an emergency exercise involving a simulated breach to one of the containers stored in the TA-54-375
Permacon.

Emergency exercises are an essential learning and preparedness tool to ensure proper response in the event of a
real emergency, and participation by all is required to maximize the value of the exercise.

All previous and subsequent inspections on that date were completed satisfactorily with no indication or trend
indicating a problem. LANL will make every effort to communicate future planned interruptions of the required
inspections in advance.

Please contact me if additional information would be helpful. Thanks and have a great weekend!

Mark Haagenstad

Environmental Protection Division

RCRA Permitting and Compliance Team Leader
Los Alamos National Security

Los Alamos National Laboratory

Office: (505) 665-2014

Mobile: (505) 699-1733



